
Principal’s Message 
We are thrilled to see all our littlest people back 
 at school today; they have returned full of  
excitement and enthusiasm! They’ve had a  
lovely day getting back into the school routine  
with lots of engaging and creative learning tasks  
and I’m certain they’re enjoying being back in 
 their classes with their classmates. 
Thank you yet again for the way you have  
supported them throughout this latest remote 
 learning program – they have worked hard  
through a challenging time. We hope this next  
week back at school will settle them back into  
a routine so that they are ready for a calm and  
uninterrupted Term 4. 

 

Below is the latest advice from DET about current arrangements for schools: 

 

The Victorian Government has made announcements in relation to arrangements 

for schools in regional Victoria. 

 

From Friday 10 September students in Prep to Grade 2, Units 3/4 Victorian 

Certificate of Education (VCE) students and final year Victorian Certificate of Applied 

Learning (VCAL) and International Baccalaureate (IB) students will return to face-to-

face learning.  

 
Parents in regional Victoria who are returning to work will be able to access in-
home childminding for primary-school aged children and younger.    

 

The existing remote learning program will continue for our Year 3 – 6 students, 

with on-site supervision only available for those students who were previously 

eligible for on-site supervision. No additional students in Grades 3 to 6 will be able 

to attend on-site. 

 

We will continue to ensure that remaining year levels undertaking remote 

and flexible learning continue to be well supported. 

Key health advice 

• School staff and secondary school students aged 12 

or older must always wear a face mask indoors and 

outdoors at school, including when attending an 

Outside School Hours Care (OSHC) program, unless a 

lawful exception applies. 

• It is recommended that children under 12 years of 

age and students at primary school wear face masks 

when at school, or when attending an OHSC 

program. 
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 NEWSLETTER 
   Friday September 10th   

 

DATES 
 

 Friday 17th September 
Last day of term 
 

 2.30pm dismissed 

 Dress up in your footy 
colours – just for fun! 
 

 Term 4 starts Monday 
4th October 

 
 

mailto:portland.north.ps@education.vic.gov.au
http://www.portlandnorthprimary.com.au/


 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

     PNPS STUDENT APPRECIATION AWARD  
TRUST     FORGIVENESS     INTEGRITY     HOPE     COMPASSION 

Grade Name Grade Name 

SAUNDERS  BROWN  

JESS  ROLL  

FURNEAUX  ENGLEZOS  

KING  JONES  

Student Leaders  

 
 
 
 
 
 

                                  APPRECIATION AWARDS handed out internally by Cate & Student Leaders until assemblies start again … 

The Victorian Department of Health is hosting a live webinar for young people 
to provide information on COVID-19 vaccines and how to support their 
mental health. You can join the free webinar on Tuesday 14 September, 6-
7pm. Registration is via this link. 
 
Topics covered include: 

 Vaccines, development and safety 

 Accessing and consenting to a vaccination 

 How to book an appointment 

 How to support your mental health 

 Q+A with the panel.  
 
This event will be held via Microsoft Teams Live. For access information visit 
Attend a live event in Teams. 
 
The current guidelines have stated that no camps, excursions or incursions 
can be conducted at this stage. Our School Council has decided that the Year 
5/6 Sovereign Hill camp planned for next term will be cancelled and an 
alternative program will be developed in alignment with whatever restrictions 
are in place at the proposed time. More details will be communicated next 
term.  
 
School gatherings, assemblies and non-essential meetings should be 
deferred. 
 
COVID-safe restrictions remain in place: 

- Visitors onsite are limited to essential school services and operations 
- Parents may visit for essential business only 
- Masks must be worn & good hand hygiene must be practiced 
- QR code check-ins are required 

 
Thank you for complying with our COVID restrictions and helping us all keep 
safe. As always, if you have any questions or need support, please contact us 
here at school. 
 

Cate 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This week I offer my appreciation to 

Sophie Atwell 
… Well done for being friendly, helpful, smart, organised and an all-round perfect 

student … and thank you for your delicious cupcakes! 
 
 

 

 

SABAH’S  
HOT LUNCHES 

 

1. Order forms are sent 
home on 
Wednesdays if a 
student wants a 
lunch order.  

2. Orders and money 
MUST be in by 9 am 
each Monday.  

3. Eat yummy Sabah 
lunch on 
Wednesday! 

 please support our hot 
lunch program …  
It’s really yummy! 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Furldefense.proofpoint.com%2Fv2%2Furl%3Fu%3Dhttps-3A__aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com_-3Furl-3Dhttps-253A-252F-252Furldefense.proofpoint.com-252Fv2-252Furl-253Fu-253Dhttps-2D3A-5F-5Fwww.eventbrite.com.au-5Fe-5Fcovid-2D2D19-2D2Dvaccines-2D2Dwebinar-2D2Dyour-2D2Dquestions-2D2Danswered-2D2Dfor-2D2Dyoung-2D2Dpeople-2D2Dtickets-2D2D169227446849-2526d-253DDwMFAg-2526c-253DJnBkUqWXzx2bz-2D3a05d47Q-2526r-253D-2D7PDRZp5V88d569qxLaEYyNZ1aaYle6wnUzFwB1RTio3fB-5FqnuEbeLEDnWq4QwRy-2526m-253DLUAp3MG7QKbZJBQ1zMjMMJxs-2DccS9WKpGrJ24yCEl9w-2526s-253DZIYXa-5FURuq5gJms5zocD7efQVmBlXVeKHij4Nu-2DdRUQ-2526e-253D-26data-3D04-257C01-257Cchristopher.piper-2540education.vic.gov.au-257Ccc217077cdb2484d0fde08d97338a3d5-257Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f-257C0-257C0-257C637667510280566653-257CUnknown-257CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0-253D-257C2000-26sdata-3DzvJ-252BKCrimuoo-252BxvO762oA4EPFy-252FdzxMWzRVLemna5CE-253D-26reserved-3D0%26d%3DDwMFAg%26c%3DJnBkUqWXzx2bz-3a05d47Q%26r%3DdFNsEu11PW1klXKdj0dO8wCxvmykxJTktm64VqUzygar3QufZgnDG7kBlmx2ZH_T%26m%3DujROI-9Y-kK3hi6l_GesHEM-owu_9VJWLVvJjIwK0Go%26s%3D-U4RlPJ0aYLTAK_NjfWjkVRyaKf_frSXhWW3PekxxPs%26e%3D&data=04%7C01%7Cchristopher.piper%40education.vic.gov.au%7Ceed55b411f2b48affc4a08d973392c31%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C637667511675529842%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0&sdata=qhw9FxwOc%2BCiKCCvkkYdIB0Q0YyBaQSBceX3sJGo7%2BA%3D&reserved=0
https://list.comms.educationupdates.vic.gov.au/track/click?u=770f4d1425f14b0d9936ca688e358872&id=166f888932508aa5&e=fddee22c54844feb


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Well done Preps, 
you are 100 days 

smarter! 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

This week is National Science Week … but at Portland North Primary School,   

every week is science week! 

Here are some of our students exploring robotics and computer sciences. 
 



 

 

 

                    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Where’s ya wheelie bin?                                                                                                                
Phillip and Lisa Newton                                                                                                             
Commercial & domestic 

rubbish                                                                          
removal, green waste &                                                                                    

party bin hire                           
email 

finwaste@optusnet.com.au 
PH 03 55265455                                                                                        
Mobile 0419324664                                       

 

0417 085 695 

 

 

PLEASE SUPPORT OUR NEWSLETTER 
SPONSORS, FOR THEY SUPPORT US 


